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District English Learners Advisory Committee (DELAC)

Monday, October 9, 2017 – 5:00 p.m.-6:30 p.m. – District Office Board Room

DELAC Meeting Minutes

The meeting was conducted by Sandra Garcia, who is the new Director of State and Federal Programs. This is her second year working at the District Office.

Then Dr. Bauer introduced herself and she congratulated us. She said the purpose is that children reach their goal and that everyone knows is to go to college.  She talked to us about the new program that she has named 2020.

This redesigns the schools:
1. That children perform well in Reading, writing and math by their 3er grade in elementary.
2. That by their 5th grade children should be proficient in math and their mission to be clear and positive.
3. In 8th grade children should be proficient in algebra so they go straight to college.

She guides 10,302 children and she wants the best for them, and that they can learn to navigate the system and not be shy; that parents are well informed and understand that children need to have excellent writing, spelling, reading, and grammar, since that is everyone’s goal.

After that, Sandra Garcia continued talking about the DELAC rules.  The minutes from the previous meeting were approved; motion was done by Sandra Pinal at 5:38 p.m. y second by Juanita Tervez.

Sandra Garcia talked to us about Title III, she said this fund is only for children who need help learning the English language and she talked to us about the vision for the next 3 years about socio emotional programs.  Each district has LCAP goals and that we understand what these goals are for and that our goal is for each child to reach it. 

Going back to the agenda points, a representative from each school has to attend all the meetings so that they can share the information at their schools.  If the school representative is absent for three meetings that person will be removed.  It was clarified that anyone can attend these meetings and the need that exists to attend. 

The following people requested to cancel the December meeting: Maria Martinez, Jennifer Rubalcaba and Marisol Tapia.

It was not approved as there were 14 votes against the cancellation.

We need to go forward because that is the best. 
We will have some workshops on October 21; we hope to see you there.  There will be food and childcare and everything is free. 

Thank you for attending.

Meeting adjourned at 6:31 p.m.
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